
 

Today, on this final Sunday of the liturgical year, we celebrate the solemnity of 
Our Lord Jesus Christ, the King of the Universe. We know from the Gospels 
that Jesus refused the title of king when this was given to him in a political 
sense, along the lines of the "kings of the nations" (Mt 20:24).  
 

Instead, during his passion, he took upon himself a sense of royalty before 
Pilate, who asked him: "Are you a king?" and Jesus replied: "You say I am a 
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world" (Jn 18:36). The royalty of Christ, in fact, is the revelation and 
accomplishment of God the Father, who governs all things with love and 
justice. The Father entrusted to his Son the mission of giving eternal life to us, 
loving him even unto the supreme sacrifice, and at the same time conferring 
on him the power of judgment, from the moment he became Son of man, like 
us in every way (Jn 5:21-22,26-27). 
 

Today's Gospel insists upon the universal royalty of Christ the Judge, with the 
marvellous parable of the final judgment, which Matthew placed immediately 
before his account of the Passion (25:31-46). The images are simple, the 
language is common, but the message is extremely important: it is the truth of 
our ultimate destiny and on the way we are called to live our Christian lives. 
"For I was hungry and you gave me food, I was thirsty and you gave me drink, 
a stranger and you welcomed me, naked and you clothed me, ill and you 
cared for me, in prison and you visited me."  
 

Who isn't familiar with this? It's a part of our civilization. It is what many 
Christians have been doing for many years in many of our schools, hospitals, 
chaplaincy and social justice initiatives. If we put into practice our love for our 
neighbour, according to the Gospel message, we then pave the way for the 
lordship of God, and his kingdom is realized through us. If instead we think 
only of our own interests, the world can't help but go forward in ruins. 
 

The kingdom of God is not a question of honours and appearances, but as St 
Paul writes, it is "justice, peace and joy in the Holy Spirit" (Rm 4:17). In his 
eternal kingdom, God welcomes those who push themselves day after day to 
put into practice his word. For this our Blessed Mother Mary, the humblest of 
all creatures, is the greatest in his eyes and sits as Queen at the right hand of 
Christ the King. 
 

There are not too many Kings today who would love their people so much that 
they would be prepared to die for them. We know from history that when the 
going gets tough many monarchs flee or become figureheads. But what we get 
in Jesus as king is one who did not compromise his humanity, who would not 
yield from his preaching about the kingdom and who does not abandon us in 
our hour of need. Jesus kingship is shown in his total fidelity to us- even to the 
end. 
 

So let us not be seduced by the power, pride, riches and greed which many 
worldly rulers crave. Let’s keep our eyes on Christ our King, who loved people 
more than things, who spoke the truth with love, and who died that we might 
live.   
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23rd - 29th November 

Grovely St William’s 

Next Weekend Masses  

Saturday: 5:00pm Vigil Mass 

Sunday: 7:00am Mass 
9:00am Mass 
5:00pm Mass 

Mitchelton Our Lady of Dolours 

Monday: 8:30am Mass 
St Clement I 
St Columban 

Tuesday: 8:30am Mass 
St Andrew D� ng-L� c 

& Companions 

Wednesday: 8:30am Mass 
St Catherine of Alexandria 

Thursday: 8:30am Mass 

Friday 8:30am Mass 

Saturday: 10:30am Adoration & 
Reconciliation 

4:00pm Vigil Mass 

Next Weekend Masses 

Sunday: 11:00am Mass 

Samford Sacred Heart 

Next Weekend Mass 

Sunday: 8:00am Mass 

Thursday: 7:45am Mass 

This Week’s Readings: 
Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe 

Ezek 34: 11 - 12, 15 - 17 
1 Cor 15: 20 - 26, 28 

Mt 25: 31 - 46 

Next Week’s Readings: 
First Sunday of Advent 

Is 63: 16 - 17, 64:1 3 - 8 
1 Cor 1: 3 - 9 

Mk 13: 33 - 37 

Adoration of the Blessed 
Sacrament & Reconciliation 
Saturday 10:30am - 11:30am 

Our Lady of Dolours 
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Baptisms: 
We joyfully announce the baptisms of 
Oliver Luxton, Angus Wrigley, Joseph 
Hutchinson and Christian Parente and 
welcome them into our faith   
community. 
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St Vincent de Paul Grovely  

Please place donations in a marked  
SVDP envelope before putting it in the 
collection box. Loose donations will be 
assumed to be for the church collection. 

Can’t Make It To Mass?  
 Watch Online : 
Mass is streamed live everyday from the 
Cathedral of St Stephan and can be 
viewed on the Archdiocese of Brisbane 
website or YouTube channel. 

 

 

 Watch on TV:  
‘Mass for You at Home’ can be viewed 
on Channel 10 at 6am on Sundays  

Weekday (Mon - Fri):  8am 

Saturday, Nov 28:  11:30am 

Sunday, Nov 22: 
 

8am & 10am 

Friday, Nov 28: 10:50am 
Mass for Asbestos Disease Support Society 

First Sunday of Advent 

St Williams SVdP Church Shop  

Now available are limited numbers of: 

Columban Calendars, $9 
Little Blue Books, $4.50 
Wollongong Advent Books, $4.50  
Majellan Christmas cards pack of 10, $7 
SVdP cards pack of 8, $4.  
 

Please note that we take CASH ONLY. 

Thank you for your support! 

Mitchelton Piety Stall  
Now on sale: 

Columban calendars, $9 
Advent books, $4.50 
Woolongong books, $4.50 

Attention Parishioners!  

With the recent easing of COVID restrictions, more parishioners will be able to attend 
Mass. However, please note that all of the current safety guidelines will still be 
followed. This includes signing in with the Marshal, using the hand sanitiser provided, 
respecting the social distancing guidelines and staying home if you are unwell. 
 

As we still need to record the details of everyone attending, we will be keeping the 
current Mass Booking system but will be adapting it in the following ways: 
 

· Seating:  All pews will be available for seating as long as 1.5m is between you and 
people not of your household in front, behind and beside you.�

· Booking Online: The deadline for online bookings has been extended to 1 hour 
before Mass starts. However, as the lists will be printed on Friday morning if you 
book after the Thursday deadline you will need to have your details recorded by the 
Marshal or use the QR code at the church entrance.�

· QR Code: For people who have not booked online, there will be a QR code at the 
entrance and exit of the church, allowing for faster sign-in. Once you’ve scanned the 
code (all adults will need to do this individually), you will be prompted to enter your 
details. Then, you will be asked for the number and names of dependents/children 
attending with you. Afterwards, show the Marshal your phone with the proof of  
check-in page and inform them of the number of people attending. Please note that 
you will need to sign out with the exit QR code after Mass.�
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Parish Pastoral Council 
November Meeting Highlights 

· Acknowledgement and appreciation 
was extended to Jan Whiteway for the 
tremendous support she has been 
offering the Parish Office with Liturgy 
preparation and  coordination across 
the three communities.  

· Sincere thanks is extended to all in-
volved in joyful celebration of the Chil-
dren’s Mass last Sunday morning and 
to the facilitators of the Youth Mass in 
the evening.   

· With the further easing of restrictions, 
future Mass attendance will be further 
supported as registration processes 
continue to be updated.    
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John and Joan will recommence 
Morning Cuppas (limited numbers) in 
their courtyard next Wednesday. Please 
contact them if you are interested. 
 

Exercise Class  will resume on February 
3, 2021 in the Daley Centre. Looking 
forward to seeing everyone again! 
Please confirm if you wish to return/
recommence classes by contacting 
Alison:  aandr@internode.on.net  
    0402 850 391  
   OR 
Joan & John: jobrod@bigpond.net.au 
    0407 659 252 
 

More details in January 

Advent Is Coming  

Our Journey of Advent begins next weekend. 
Strength in joining together as one in prayer. 

 

Throughout Advent, each community will have an Advent Prayer banner 
in their church. Here, YOU can place your  prayers of the heart and intentions.  

 

Write your prayers of the heart on a piece of paper and bring them with you to the 
church. Place them in one of the pockets of the banner. 
 

Remember to pray for all the other intentions gathered into the pockets.  
 

No paper or pens available at the church  
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November 22, 2020 
Our Lord Jesus Christ, 

King of the Universe  

“…whatever you did for one of the least 
of my brothers, you did for me.” 
Matthew 25:40 
 

Most of us are generous when it’s 
convenient for us.  We are generous 
when we have the time or the 
money.  But, generosity is the opposite 
of that.  It means giving of one’s time, 
money, compassion, forgiveness or 
��� ��!������"������ ��#��������!������"��
not on our schedule, but on the other 
person’s schedule. 

Bible Quiz  

What king dreamed about a large statue 
of a man made from different metals? 
 

Answer next Week 
 

Last Week’s question: 
Which disciple wanted to see the imprint 
of the nails before he would believe? 
 

Answer: 
Thomas (John 20:24-25) 
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Faith Matters website:      www.faith-matters-gsm.com.au  
 

Our 2020 Church liturgical year is drawing to a close with the feast of Christ the King 
this Sunday. The 2021 Church year will commence with the First Sunday of Advent on 
Nov 29. What a year it has been. 
 

The main Gospel used in  any given year follows the pattern of year A, year B, Year C 
– Matthew, Mark and Luke in that order. Last year we read Luke, this year – Matthew, 
next year - Mark and so on. These 3 Gospels are called “Synoptic Gospels” and are in 
narrative form, basically following Jesus’ public life. John’s Gospel however, as you will 
have noticed, is quite different. His gospel is used in all years, at special times. 
 

When we seniors were growing up we were taught about meriting God’s love and grace 
and that the more we did this the higher we would be in Heaven after we died. The fact 
is that life itself, whatever happens in our life, are all sheer gifts. We can merit          
absolutely nothing. The way we act is a response then to God's great goodness and 
love. God is God and we are his creation. The great mystery is that we are created in 
his image and hence are always the recipients of his unbounded mercy and love.  
 

This is why one of our constant prayers to God should be thanksgiving. The             
acceptance of this truth gives us a different lens through which to view the world,     
everyone in it, and what happens to us as we move through life.  

Two Minute Homilies:  
This week, Bishop Ken Howell gives the 
homily for the Feast of Christ the King. 
 

“COVID-19 has taught us more things 
than we ever thought possible and when 
we live in Christ our King, we still have 
more to discover.” 
 

Two Minute Homilies can be viewed on 
the Archdiocese of Brisbane youTube 
channel or by going to: 
brisbanecatholic.org.au/multimedia/two-
minute-homilies/ 

Church Marshals 
A big thank you to our church marshals! 
They have risen to the challenges that 
we are all facing due to COVID-19 and 
their help is very much appreciated. 
However, due to the increasing number 
of people attending Mass, we would like 
to extend the invitation to all parishioners 
under 70 to volunteer their time to be a 
marshal. 
 

If you are interested in or have any 
questions, please contact the Parish 
Office: 3355 2667 

Intercessory Petitions  

An Intercessory Petitions Box has been 
placed at the back of all three churches. 
The Intercessory Prayer Group meets 
the 3rd week of each month and the 
boxes will be collected and the petitions 
prayed for. All petitions will be totally 
private as the boxes will be sealed. God 
knows our needs before we even 
write them. So be assured, they will 
be unread and burned at a later date.  
We hope parishioners find this useful. 
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Recently Departed: Harcharan Singh, 
Kerri Lanfranchi, Betty Adsett, Roslyn 
‘Lyn’ Wilkes, Patricia Carey, Sister Claire 
Flanigan (Good Shepherd Sister) 
 

Anniversary: Maurice Carroll, Jose J 
Flor (Marie-Louise’s Father) 
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We pray for: Kate Offen, Stuart Smith, 
Maureen Campbell, Kathleen Edden, 
Cindy Roberts, Teresa Pitman 
 

Please note  All requests to have a Mass offered 
for someone, or newsletter requests for the 
name of recently deceased family members, 
prayers for the sick and anniversaries, need to 
be given to the parish office in writing. Forms 
and Mass request envelopes are available from 
the sacristy at all 3 churches, or from the Parish 
Office. Completed forms/envelopes can be given 
to the priest or handed in at the office.  

November - Month of the Holy Souls 
The traditional Book of Life will not be 
available this year, as Covid restrictions 
prevent us having it available for 
inscription. This, of course, does not 
prevent you from holding those you have 
loved and cared for in your heart and in 
prayer. 
 

Parishioners of all communities are 
invited to bring a written list of names 
of those they wish to be remembered 
at Masses during November. Place 
your list in the Remembrance Bowl  at 
the entrance to the Church. 
 

PENS AND PAPER WILL NOT BE 
AVAILABLE AT THE CHURCH 
 

As a whole parish family we will join our 
hearts at our Memorial Masses. In a 
very special way, through ritual and 
prayer and Eucharist, those you have 
loved and cared for will be remembered.   

Note of Thanks From Nita Leigh  

I would like to thank all those praying for 
me whilst I was having chemotherapy. 
Treatment is now complete and early 
scans show I am in remission. I have 
been truly blessed. I am so grateful for 
the prayers and support of Parish family 
and friends during this time. 

In other news...the Seven Dwarfs 
have been advised that as of 
today, they can only meet in 
groups of six. 
 

One of them isn’t Happy. 

Grief Support Meeting 
When: 9am, Thursday November 26 
Where: Library 

Liturgy Group Meeting 
When: 1:30pm, Thursday November 26 
Where: Library 

   Rite of Acceptance 
This Sunday at the 9am St Williams Mass, we will be 
!�� ������ ���� $%&'� %��� �������� LaRee Byrne, 
Deanna Turner, Kim Mitchell, Richard Pearse and 
Morgan Pearse. Please pray for them as they begin their 
journey towards Baptism and full initiation into the Church 
and our parish community. 

Pope’s Prayer Intentions: November  

Artificial Intelligence  

We pray that the progress of 
robotics and artificial 

intelligence may always  
serve humankind. 
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Feast of Christ the King 
A Vocation View  

“The Church year ends today. We can 
proclaim Christ as King because we 

sense our vocation as being members of 
Christ's Royal Family, called to serve 

God and one another.  
 
 
  

To talk to someone 
about your vocation, 
contact our office or 
visit our website: 1300 133 544 
vocation@brisbane.catholic.net.au 

 
 
 

The Catholic Leader is offering a free 
subscription  to their digital newspaper 
during the global COVID-19 pandemic. 
Their aim is to give their readers a sense 
of connection, inspiration and renewal in 
the faith at a time when living in the faith 
has changed. 
 

Go to catholicleader.com.au/covid19free 
and register to receive your free delivery 
of the digital newspaper in your inbox 
every Thursday morning. You will also 
receive a link to all digital newspapers 
published during the COVID-19 
pandemic since March 2020.  

 Online Mass Bookings  

The parish has an online Mass booking system that allows parishioners to book for 
weekend Mass at St Williams, Our Lady of Dolours and Sacred Heart up to 2 weeks in 
advance. Please note that booking is free. 
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· Go to gsmparishes.com.au/mass-bookings/ and click on the green 
‘Book Mass Online Now’ button. 

 

· Once there, scroll down and select your preferred church and Mass time.  
 

· You will be taken to an information page that will show you the different 
coloured zones in the church. Keep this in mind when you make your ticket 
selection. 

 

· On the right, click on the red ‘Select A Date’ button and choose the date you 
would like to attend Mass.  

 

· Beside your choice of coloured zone/group, select the number of tickets you 
want and then click ‘Register’ at the bottom of the page. You will need to select 
a different colour if the tickets in that zone are sold out. 

 

· As the person booking the tickets, you will need to enter your name and email 
address under ‘Contact Information’ to allow you to receive a confirmation 
email. 

 

· Below that, enter the name, phone number and address of everyone attending, 
including yourself. (Entering the email address of the ticket holders is optional.) 

 

· Click ‘register’ and you have booked for Mass! An email confirming your 
booking will be sent to the email address you provided. 

 

Musicians, readers and ministers have reserved tickets and will need to contact the 
parish office to confirm their attendance. Their family members will still need to book. 
 

Bookings will be open until 1 hour before Mass. However, all registrations after the 
previous deadline (Thursday 11:59pm) will not be printed on the list, but you are 
welcome to sign-in with the marshal. 
 

If you are unable to book online, you can still book via the parish office on 3355 2667 
or email bulletin.grovely@bne.catholic.net.au before the Thursday deadline. 

 

You do not need to book for weekday Mass, but you will still need to sign in. 
 

At each Mass we ask that you sign-in, use the hand sanitiser provided, respect the 
social distancing guidelines, stay home if you are unwell and follow the procedures and 
protocols in place. 

Spend Time With God Every Morning  

Sign up to receive the Daily Gospel 
Reflection. These reflections are mailed 
to your inbox at 6am each day (Monday 
to Friday) and are just a three minute 
read that could be done over breakfast, 
intended to invite you into prayer. 
Written by Catholic lay people (men and 
women from the team at Evangelisation 
Brisbane), for Catholic lay people about 
the gospel of the day to help you start 
your day with God.  
 

To subscribe, scan the QR code or go to 
the Evangelisation Brisbane website: 
https://evangelisationbrisbane.org.au/
daily-reflections/  

Church Marshals 
A big thank you to our church marshals! 
They have risen to the challenges that 
we are all facing due to COVID-19 and 
their help is very much appreciated. 
However, due to the increasing number 
of people attending Mass, we would like 
to extend the invitation to all parishioners 
under 70 to volunteer their time to be a 
marshal. 
 

If you are interested or have  questions, 
contact the Parish Office: 3355 2667 

        Reaching Beyond 2020  
People of all trades and professions are being requested by 
communities abroad seeking to build the capacity of their organisations 
and the skills of their people. Restrictions this year have made 
communities’ needs acute, but your assistance will help to develop self-

reliance  and sustainable solutions to poverty. Palms Australia will provide you with 
thorough preparation to ensure your readiness as travel resumes, and support on 
assignment. 
 

See www.palms.org.au and talk to Roger on 0431 995 058, or email 
palms@palms.org.au  

Sacramental Program - A Notice For Parents 
Last week we had all our workshops and I know that many of our parents still need to 
get in touch with us. So as not to miss out on this 2nd half of the Sacramental 
program’s intake, please contact us on 3355 2667 or email us at 
sc.grovely@bne.catholic.net.au immediately so we can ascertain that you are 
interested in continuing.  
 

If we don’t hear from you by the November 30, 2020, then we will understand that you 
have dropped out of the program. You need to get your packs from us to start and go 
through the talks to prepare the children for the next round of the program. The 
registrations will close at the end of November. So please it is important that you call 
us soon. 
 

The program will be in recess from December 1 until the end of January. On behalf of 
the Sacramental team, Jan, Carmen, Annette, Lynn, Michelle, Hazel and Mary we 
would like to wish you a great relaxing holiday. A very happy and holy advent and 
Christmas season to one and all.  
 

With peace and Blessings, 
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Sacramental Coordinator 


